
June 14, 2021 
 
Dear Residents, Families, and Staff, 
 
The last week or so has presented us with storms, heat and high humidity.  Welcome to July! 
Stay cool, layer clothing and hydrate!  This time of year finds things slowing down, and so it is 
with the many rapid changes that occurred on our Dunwoody Campus over the last few 
months.  For many weeks things were changing fast and furious and our updates were full with 
this information. We have transitioned back to welcoming visitors, in-person dining, in-person 
activities and programs, and our lives are more closely aligned with the “pre-COVID normal”.  
That being said, we are hearing more and more about the increase in COVID cases across the 
country, specifically related to the Delta variant.  This seems to be more prevalent in areas 
where vaccination rates are low.  
 
As a reminder, at Dunwoody the vaccination rate on our campus is as follows: 
Residential Living – 99.7% 
Personal Care – 100% 
Long Term Residents- 97% 
Staff – 74% 
 
We are currently only hiring vaccinated staff and we have shared our intent to move to 
mandatory COVID-19 vaccination for current staff upon full approval by the FDA.  Please 
continue to wash your hands, social distance and be mindful of places where you may come 
into close contact with people who are unvaccinated and where you may be more at risk for 
close contact. 
 
Town Meeting: 
As per yesterday’s memo, our second quarter Town Meeting will be held in the auditorium and 
broadcast on Channel 1970 at 1:30 p.m. on Wednesday, July 21, 2021.  Auditorium seating is 
limited and first-come first-serve.  If you would like a ticket to attend in the auditorium, please 
contact Kayla McFadden, Marketing, at 610-703-4601 or email: kmcfadden@dunwoody.org. 
 
Veterinary Services: 
Dr. Dieter, the veterinarian, will be returning to Dunwoody to provide in-home routine exams 
and vaccinations for your pet on August 2nd.  If you are interested in scheduling an appointment 
with Dr. Dieter, please contact Erin Price at 610-707-4894 or email:   eprice@dunwoody.org. 
 
Construction Update: 
Relocation of the water-main that went under the old putting green is underway and will 
continue into next week.  Windows continue to be installed and framing of interior walls is well 
underway. The stage is nearly built, and rough-ins are being installed overhead and in the new 
walls. 
 
Best regards, 
Maureen  
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